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of Officer Election. The Board discussed options and the idea of revisiting these issues at the 
upcoming WEDC Board Work Session and over the next year before Election of Officers for 2022-
2023. 

Board Action 

A motion was made by Tim Gilchrist, seconded by Blake Brininstool, to relect/elect the following 
WEDC Board Officers for 2021-2022: Demond Dawkins, President; Melisa Whitehead, Vice 
President; Gino Mulliqi, Secretary; Tim Gilchrist, Treasurer. A vote was taken, and the motion 
passed 5-0. 

Tabled from 7-21-21 
Remove from table and consider 

Board Action 
A motion was made by Tim Gilchrist, seconded by Melisa Whitehead, to remove Item 2 from table. A vote was 
taken, and the motion passed 5-0. 

2. Consider and act upon the establishment of a Regular Meeting Date and Time for the WEDC
Board of Directors for 2021-2022.

Section 4.07 of the WEDC Bylaws states that the President of the Board shall set a regular meeting
date and time at the beginning of his/her term. WEDC Board Meetings are currently set for the
third Wednesday of each month at 7:30 a.m.

With officers elected via the previous Action Item, the WEDC President is required to establish the
Regular Meeting date/time.

Mayor Porter discussed the meeting time ofWEDC Meetings, noting that he has received feedback

that the time of meeting may be difficult for citizens to attend. Staff and the Board discussed

previous attempts to move meetings to alternate times, including evenings, to better accommodate

citizen attendance, with no resulting increase in participation by members of the public.

Board Action

A motion was made by Tim Gilchrist, seconded by Melisa Whitehead, to keep the current date and
time for Regular WEDC Board of Directors Meetings as the third Wednesday of each month at
7:30 a.m. for 2021-2022. A vote was taken, and the motion passed 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS 

DSl. Discuss issues surrounding Wylie EDC loans. 

Staff discussed the ongoing process of obtaining additional loan information from local banks and 
financial institutions. While staff initially received interest from a couple of local banks, it was noted 
that the length of term offered locally ranged from 5-10 years maximum. Staff understands that the 
Board would like to seek up to a 20-year term. In sum, staff received an offer for a 10-year term from 
American National Bank and three proposals for 15-20-year term options from Government Capital 
Corporation. 
 






